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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date October 2017 

Scottish Rite Honors 

Brethren, 

 

 In the Fall, every 2 years, the Scottish Rite Supreme Council recognizes those few 

Brothers whom have displayed exemplary commitment and service to their Valley and/or 

Humanity. Honors are not so much about what you have done, but what you WILL BE 

contributing.  Honors are given by the Sovereign Grand Commander at the recommenda-

tion of the Sovereign Grand Inspector General. Honors are given, and may NEVER be so-

licited. Saying that “you deserve” honors recognition is a certain assurance that you will never receive 

such. Always remember that the reward of your labor is in knowing you have given of yourself to the bet-

terment of your Valley…not recognition. 

 

Knight Commander of the Court of Honor: Referred to as 32°KCCH, is not a degree. It is an honor 

afforded 32° Masters of the Royal Secret with a minimum tenure of 3 ½ years. Most likely many years 

longer. It is signified by the wearing of a crimson red hat and recipients have earned the title of, and are 

referred to as ‘Honorable’. 

 

Inspector General Honorary: Referred to as 33° IGH. This Honor is a degree – the “33rd and Last 

Degree”. It is an honor afforded KCCH honorees with a minimum tenure of 3 ½ years. Most likely many 

years longer. It is signified by the wearing of a white hat and recipients have earned the title of, and are 

referred to as ‘Illustrious’. IGHs are honorary members of the Supreme Council. 

 

Grand Cross of the Court of Honor: Referred to as 33° GC. This is the highest honor bestowed by the 

Supreme Council. It is reserved for these Brothers who display exceptional, extraordinary and prolonged 

service to the fraternity and/or humanity 

 

We, as a Valley, can be very proud of our newly honored Brothers. They are Ill. David Kussman, 

33°, Ill. Art Salazar ,33°, Hon. James McCallion, 32° KCCH, Hon. Wayne Folsom, 32° KCCH, Hon, Ray 

Ramirez, 32° KCCH and Hon. Shawn Smith, 32° KCCH. 

 

Fraternally, 

Hon. Dave Price, 32° KCCH 

Asst. Personal Rep.  



Page 2 Scottish Rite News 

Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2016  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 

 

 

714-600-6914 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jay Webb, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

jwebb@ylmasons.com 

Jamie Hopkins, 32º 

Commander  

  

jnahop@gmail.com 

Shawn Smith 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

ssmith@ylmasons.com 

Shawn Smith, 32° ……….……….……..Treasurer  

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32⁰ KCCH...….Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° …….………...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33°. …….……..……. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33°…...…....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32°…………........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32° ……......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° ……Dir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32º……..……….…...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32° KCCH……...…......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-11:30, Thursday—Friday 10-2, Closed Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30 pm, dinner follows @ 7:15 pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Hon. Dave Price, 32º KCCH  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

 

 

dprice@ocscottishrite.org  
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Editor 

General Secretary 

 

SECRETARY SEZ— 

 

 I recently found over 100 patents (our beautiful Individual certificates 

from the Supreme Council that you will want to frame!) in the storage room 

that had not been delivered to our members. If  yours is one of  these, you can 

receive yours one of  three ways: 

• Come by the office at 801 French Street, Santa Ana and pick it up. Be sure to call first 

at 714 381-2949. 

• Pick it up at the Stated Meeting. Call me at 714 381-2949 so I will have it there. 

• I can mail it to you in a tube for $5. Or if  you don’t mind it folded, I can mail it to you 

at no cost. Let me know at the above number. 

 Please check on page 11 of  this edition of  the Scottish Rite Newsletter for the com-

plete list of  Patents. 
  

     

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 
General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 

  

 Thanks to all of  the Brothers who got their articles submitted on time 

this month.  This makes the publication and distribution of  our newsletter so 

much easier and timely.  

    

 Please submit any new contributions for the OC Scottish Rite Newsletter to me by 

the 15th of  the month at mshusaac@charter.net . 

  

Fraternally, 
 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Editor 
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Venerable Master 
 

Greetings from the East my Brothers.  
  

 Your Valley has been at work and fairly busy all year, participating in stated meet-

ings, special events and the welcoming of new 32º Masters of the Royal Secret brothers in-

to our fraternity. Although that has been great, equally important, we have welcomed vis-

itors and members who have returned to attend our meeting and participate in our activi-

ties. With the next reunion class quickly approaching, it is important to remind everyone 

that we are still accepting petitions, so please spread the word and help our Valley grow. Your support is 

imperative to our success and sincerely appreciated by all. 

  

Speaking of our new members, our Valley will be delighted to have our new 32° Masons take part 

in various degree teams, especially for the upcoming class. This is truly the way to get involved with the 

Scottish Rite. If you are interested in helping, please reach out to any of the officers of this Valley and we 

will point you in the right direction. 

  

As we receive our 2018 Dues Renewal notice, the brethren of the Orange County Scottish Rite 

Valley should remember that Charity is one of the great virtues of the Masonic Fraternity. Our Valley 

practices this virtue through the support of the Orange County Childhood Language Center, the Masonic 

Memorial Foundation and through the Scottish Rite Almoner's Fund. With that in mind, I would like to 

address the Almoner’s fund. 

  

As we all know, donations keep the Almoner's Fund replenished and ready to assist distressed wor-

thy Scottish Rite Masons and their loved ones in need. Sometimes we are called upon to help a brother 

maintain the necessities of life, or we find ourselves assisting a brother's widow, as she struggles to man-

age her husband's end-of-life affairs during a time of great stress and grief. As you will notice on your re-

newal form, in addition to indicating dues owed, the form also includes a line to indicate an Almoner's 

Fund donation. As you process this payment, please consider writing in whatever amount you can afford. 

If you wish to arrange to make a donation, or if you, a brother Scottish Rite Mason, or their loved one is 

genuinely in need of assistance, please contact our Valley’s Secretary as soon as possible, so that a dis-

crete inquiry can be made. 

  

As Scottish Rite Masons, please remember the three grand principles of which our Order is found-

ed: Brotherly Love, Relief and Truth. Truth is the foundation of our structure, Brotherly Love may be 

the top of our superstructure, but Relief is the connection between the two. So please, do whatever you 

can to help our Almoner’s fund this year. Thank you! 

  

Please remember, if there is anything I can do for the benefit of our Valley, please don’t hesitate 

to email or call. 

  

Fraternally yours, 

 

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master     
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Senior Warden 

Wise Master 

Greetings Brethren, 

 

 October?  Really? Where has the year gone? October is the month when all the 

ghosts, goblins, vampires, werewolves, and aliens come forth.  I personally love Halloween, 

what about you? 

 September was an action packed month with both our Fall Super Breakfast and a Re-

union Class.  Thank you to all the brothers that helped make both of them such a success!  I 

am still looking for Lodge Ambassadors please send me an e-mail at scott.davis@veritaslodge.com if 
you are interested. 

 Here are your Masonic tidbits for the month of October:   

 On October 12th 1911 Brother Franklin D. Roosevelt (United States President 1933-1945) received 

his Entered Apprentice Degree in Holland Lodge No. 8, in New York City.  On October 30th 1937 Brother 

Lyndon B. Johnson (United States President 1963 – 1969) received his Entered Apprentice Degree in Tex-

as.  October closes on the 31st with Halloween, one of my favorite holidays; I’m looking for a suggestion on 

what to dress my son up as for Halloween, any suggestions?  Are you going to dress up this year? Have a 

Happy Halloween Brothers! 
   

Fraternally, 

Scott Davis 32°, KCCH 
Sr. Warden 
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Commander 

Brothers:  
 

 By the time that you read this newsletter, our Fall Super Breakfast will have hap-

pened. The advance ticket sales have been the strongest in years and we want to thank you 

for your excellent support. Next month, we will discuss this event in greater detail.  

      When we first look into joining the oldest fraternity in the world, Freemasonry, many 

of us asked a brother what specifically the fraternity does for its members. When I posed this question as 

a potential applicant at Blue Lodge, a brother promptly informed me that " we take good men and make 

them better." This is a great motto to give to the uninitiated, but are we living up to this responsibility in 

an ongoing manner? What can we do in our Valley to help our brothers become better men? 

     One possibility is to reach out to members of our Valley who seem to have disappeared from our 

meetings and reunions. There may be a member of your reunion class who seemed very enthusiastic about 

Scottish Rite and now is absent from our functions. Call the brother up and tell him about our reunion 

coming up on September 30th. Repeated exposure to our degrees is the best way to incorporate those du-

ties and lessons in our daily lives and make us better men. Perhaps this brother is facing a hardship which 

the Valley may be in a position to provide some help. You will never know the reason for a brother's reluc-

tance to participate in the Valley if you don't ask him. And if he can't make the reunion, ask him to go to 

a stated meeting and dinner.  

      More enthusiasm among O.C. Scottish Rite Masons will naturally lead to more applicants for our 

degrees. This will allow us to take more men and help them to become better men. 

 

Fraternally, 

Jamie Hopkins 32° 
Commander 

Master of  Kadosh 

Brethren:  

 

 You should receive this newsletter in time to note that on September 30th, our Valley 

will initiate a new membership class. These men are Master Masons who will receive the de-

grees of Scottish Rite Masonry.  The class is not large, however each of these men are our 

brothers in Masonry, and deserve a proper welcome to our Orange County Scottish Rite Val-

ley.   

 

As Master of Kadosh, I encourage each of you to carve time out from your Saturday to show sup-

port for the candidates (who are already our masonic brothers), and for your Scottish Rite Brothers who 

will perform the heavy lifting by putting on the degrees.  

 

If you are in town, the following truly is THE LEAST you can do.  For those that are not on a de-

gree team or working behind the scenes… 

 

7:00am: The reunion class will report at 7:00am on Saturday morning.  

Stop by and welcome the candidates to the Valley. Note that degrees will start at 7:30am. 

 

        Continued on page 9 
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

President’s Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

President’s Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 

 James McCallion, 32° Barbara Pliha 

 Dr. Mary Kennedy Chase May 32° 

 Alfredo Molina 32° KCCH  

 Michelle Selix & Ladies of the Orange Grove Lodge No. 293 

 Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation  

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr 

 Nathan Fay Richard Christy  

 Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

  

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

 Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

OC CLC  

Communication 

 

Thank You all of  the Brothers 

who recently turned in Pigs 

stuffed with coins! 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome from the Orange County Childhood 

Language Center. 

           

 The Summer break is over so the kids are 

all back at school.  This means that Chapman 

University has a 

new batch of gradu-

ate student clini-

cians who are very 

eager to help kids 

overcome their 

communication 

challenges. 

 

 As the chil-

dren return to the 

CLC they receive a 

beautiful new back-

pack.  These back-

packs have been 

prepared with love 

and care by our own 

Frankie Rosario 32° 

KCCH and his wife 

Cristi Shinn.  

 

 With some 

coordination with 

the CLC staff 

Frankie and Cristi 

prepared 65 backups 

that are uniquely 

designed to help pre-

pare each child for  

the new school year.  

 Cristi is on the hunt all year looking for 

school supplies that will be helpful and put a big 

smile on the children’s faces. 

 

Special Guest! 

 At the RiteCare Gift of Voice Gala Din-

ner we had a special guest who is one of our chil-

dren from the CLC.. Jennika was very brave as 

she took the stage and spoke into the micro-

phone in front of all those grown ups.   

 She demonstrat-

ed her new communica-

tion skills by thanking 

the Scottish Rite Val-

ley for supporting the 

CLC.  Jennika brought 

her parents to the Gala 

Dinner.  Her parents 

are very grateful that 

Jennika is getting the 

help she needs to be a 

strong communicator.  

It was one of those great moments that reminds 

us all why the CLC is so important to the chil-

dren and families of Orange County. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

David Frias, 32° 

Vice President, OC CLC Board of Directors 
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OCSR 2017 Calendar 

                                                              2017 
 

October  2nd—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

  13-16th—Grand Lodge  

   Annual Communication 

  21—Advisory Council 8-10 am 

   DeMolay Center 

 

November  6th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

 

October Dinner Menu 
 

Meat Lasagna 

with Italian Sausage 

Marinara Sauce 

Garlic Cheese Bread 

Ceasar Salad  

Cake 

Master of  Kadosh  (cont. from page 6) 

12:00pm – 1:00pm: is the scheduled time for Lunch – perhaps a more relaxed opportunity to share a 

meal half-way through this significant day for our class members.  Please call Ill. Bob McNamara 

at (714) 543-7277 by Wednesday September 27th if you plan to attend and have lunch with your 

Scottish Rite Brothers and the reunion class.  

 

5:10pm: The class is scheduled to enter the lodge for the 32nd Degree. The Degree is scheduled to start 

at 5:15pm. I am sure that a room full of Orange County Scottish Rite Masons present to welcome 

the newest Masters of the Royal Secret to Scottish Rite Masonry will have the desired impact.   

 

NOTE: The Cap and Ring ceremony has not been scheduled, and will be scheduled at a later date.  

 

I look forward to seeing you on September 30th for the Reunion and at the October 2nd Stated 

Meeting.  

 

Fraternally, 

Shawn Smith, 32°  

Master of Kadosh 

Toys for Covina Program 

        At our June Stated Meeting we adopted 

the Child Advocacy Program at the Covina 

Masonic Home.  In support of  this action, 

Ill. Rick Wood has asked that each Brother 

bring a toy valued at $10+ for kids ages 4-

17yrs to the next few Stated Meetings. 
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Women of  the Valley 
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Patents looking for their Owner 

Please support our Sponsors 

Adawag Jason   Davis Jon   Hodgson Ray  Orand Harold  Shannon Kevin  

Ake Terry  Davis William  Hufford Richard Orlango Jeremiah Silverman Gary 

Allen Mark   DeRadd Eugene Huynh Brian  Ortega Juan  Smith David 

Apodara Chrisopher Duvll Michael  Hyder Kevin  Palumbo Robert Succuro Joseph  

Appleman Leonard  Echesabel Nelson Inman Clyde  Penalosa Rodolfo Taylor Garry 

Artelles Paul   Ellis William  Jamal Manar  Penso Gianfranco Taylor Jason 

Atkinson James  Erickson David Jones Donald  Pollark Brian  Toner Dale 

Berschauer David  Evans Phillip  Kaxemzadeh Payman Powell Winston Toner John 

Blood Thomas   Fiorito Stefano  Kelly Charles  Powers William Webber Daniel  

Bobst Robert  Flenniken Thomas Kennedy Franklin Prentiss William White Raymond 

Botkin Lee   Frogue Steven  Konstantinidis Loukas Pitts Ronald  Whiteside Richard 

Bourke Richard  Garcia Jorge  Krzywicki Edwin Radtke Thomas Williams Jo Pat 

Brawley Darrell  Gerdon Lester  Latham Bruce  Reid Floyd  Witzel Colin  

Bruggen J.D.Bush Gilbert Richard Lynch Charles  Rendon Edward  

Bunch Ryan   Grant Carlos  MacArthur Neil Rider John    

Caldwell Richard  Grimsley Clifford McVey Charles  Riley Ryan 

Camfield Victor Gushwa Martin  Mendiola Charles Robinson David  

Case Jeffery  Hastings Jon  Men-Muir Alan  Rohrbasser Daniel  

Craig Wallace  Haynes Michael Murdock Roy  Rosenthal Kermit 

Cory Thomas  Hemseri Okan  Murray Roger  Salloum Ryan      

Cuperus Robert Heydari Peyman Netland Paul  Sailer Richard 

Daugherty Benjimin Highlen Douglas Newton Donivan Schneider Marvin  



Advertising space is available in this  

Publication to all interested Masons.  

Grand Lodge guidelines apply.  

Business Card        $20 per month       $200 per year                             1/2 page            $80 per month             $800 per year  

1/4 page                 $40 per month        $400 per year                             Full page          $160 per month           $1600 per year  

     

        MELROSE ABBEY Memorial Park & Mortuary  

           714-634-1981 FD# 1387  

                    www.melroseabbeyfh.com  

           Anaheim Historic Cemetery, Mausoleum and Crematory with  

                                Dedicated Masonic Section  

                        wbowe@stonemor.com  

              2303 South Manchester Avenue, Anaheim, CA 92802  

               Cell: 714-345-0448 


